
 

 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

NOVEMBER, 2019 

 

Just a reminder, the November Board Meeting will be held at the Square Links Golf Course Clubhouse, 

and the required change of venue notice was published in the Daily Southtown on Monday, November 11, 

2019.  In addition, meeting location notices are posted at the Community Center and the Park District’s 

website.   

ADMINISTRATION 

We have a busy November agenda.  If any Board Members are unable to attend Thursday’s meeting, please 

contact the Park District office. 

 

Although the Tax Levy Ordinance was passed at the October meeting, we will still conduct the regular 

December Board Meeting as scheduled on Monday, December 2, 2019 at 7:30 p.m.  The Levy and County 

Direction Ordinances were filed at both Will and Cook County Clerk’s Offices and filing receipts have been 

received. 

 

Staff will be in attendance at the November Board Meeting to provide annual golf course, programming, office, 

and parks department presentations. 

 

Staff attended the IAPD Legal Symposium on November 14.  Topics included: 

 Harassment, overtime, and other new developments in labor and employment law 

 The impact of cannabis legalization on employment practices and personnel policies 

 Tips and strategies for handling FOIA requests 

 Hot topics in park district finance and borrowing 

 New laws and key legislative issues from the 101th General Assembly  

 Significant court decisions affecting park district day-to-day operations 

 

The RFP for professional auditing services, prepared by staff and Jim Rock of Ancel Glink, is available for your 

review, and Board Members will be asked to authorize Park District staff to move forward with the RFP.   

 

In addition, park maintenance bid documents are available for Board review, and will also require Board 

authorization to move forward. 

 

The main money market account that retains tax distributions is also used as the deposit account for cash and 

checks accepted at the front desk.  Funds are regularly moved from this money market to the main checking 

account for payroll and bills.  Rarely, a check is presented at the front desk that is rejected by the bank, but 

when that happens, it generates 2 – 4 additional bank transactions.  Those additional transactions can cause the 

Park District to exceed the maximum number of money market transactions allowed per month.  In an effort to 

safeguard this account, I am requesting Board approval of a new transaction account through Old Plank Trail 

Bank to house the front office daily cash and check deposits.  

   

Fidelity received the 457(b) trust agreement approved at the October Board Meeting, and the 457(b) plan has 

been established. 

 

As discussed during the October Board Meeting, National Benefit Services, (NBS) will oversee the transition 

process and aid in the administration of the 457(b) plan.  NBS should have the necessary plan document and 

adoption ordinance prior to Thursday’s meeting. 

 

Included on the agenda is the consideration to renew the Square Links liquor license, enabling continued sales 

of alcohol at the golf course. 

 



 

The Board will be asked to consider an agreement with Progressive Bike Ramps to develop a conceptual design 

package for a bike recreation area at Indian Boundary South Park. 

 

MAINTENANCE 

PDRMA hosted snow plow training at Lincoln-Way North on November 6, and new part-time parks department 

staff participated.  Previously, this training has only been available in the northern suburbs, and we are thankful 

for the availability of Lincoln-Way North to bring this valuable opportunity close to home for the FSPD and 

other south suburban agencies. 

 

Snow removal and salting was performed district-wide, with winter weather arriving early this year. 

 

Winterization of the golf course irrigation, as well as Union Creek football and Lincoln-Way North concession 

stands is complete. 

 

RECREATION 

Staff are proofreading and selecting photos for the Winter/Spring 2020 Brochure.  Residents can expect to find 

the brochure in their mailboxes beginning in mid-December. 

 

F.A.N. numbers have increased due to the unseasonably cold temperatures, and staff are managing and 

scheduling facility rentals. 

  

Escapades Thanksgiving break numbers are strong, with fun trips scheduled to the DuPage Children’s Museum, 

Pirouette Gymnastics, and the Naperville Yard Indoor Sports Complex. 

 

SPECIAL RECREATION 

Staff requested and received a donation of alternative seating equipment for the after school program.  

Participants are enjoying these creative alternatives, including rocking chairs and wobble chairs. 

 

LWSRA Youth Drama Kings and Queens are preparing for their November 22 and 23 performances “A Little 

Bit of This & That,” featuring a Pixar mix and Camp Rock. 

 

Tickets are selling fast for the annual Lunch with the Grinch, scheduled for December 14. 

 

GOLF COURSE 

Representatives from BSA troop 237, FSBL, and Wildcats football were invited to be recognized at the Board 

Meeting and will be provided with revenue from 2019 beverage sales at Square Links. 

 

Included on the November agenda is a request for Board approval of the Lohmann Quitno proposal for tee 

signage concepts illustrating the layout of each hole and identifying tee locations, yardages, and club 

recommendations.  The proposal also includes the layout and grading plans for the expansion and leveling of 

the primary range tees. 

 

The 2019 golf season at Square Links ended on November 6.  FSPD staff and Reliable Property Services have 

been completing season-end responsibilities. 

 

OFFICE 

Staff have been focusing on increasing knowledge and performance of the RecTrac software that is used for 

program registration.  Bonnie Roach and Julie Hein are participating in monthly webinars and attended a local 

training, all provided by Vermont Systems. 

 

POS systems were implemented at the golf course and F.A.N. this past season, and office staff are reviewing 

cash management and IT procedures for both facilities. 

 

 



 

RISK MANAGEMENT 

Following the October meeting with Park District staff and the PDRMA consultant, the 2020 Risk Management 

Plan was developed with the following goals: 

 PDRMA to provide office ergonomic assessments in winter 2020. 

 FSPD will develop additional active assailant/lock down resources by working with PDRMA and local 

law enforcement, as well as consider ALICE training (Alert, Lockdown, Inform, Counter, Evacuate). 

 FSPD will complete an assigned Slip, Trip, and Fall self-assessment Winter/Spring 2020. 

 PDRMA requested that chainsaw safety, fleet safety, trailer safety, and brush chipper training be offered 

in the local FSPD area in 2020. 

 PDRMA to provide one Athletico onsite observation visit in summer 2020 for Parks Department tasks. 

 

Through PDRMA’s annual Property/Casualty Council meeting on November 6, the Park District is in receipt of 

PDRMA financials and fees for the upcoming year.  Member contributions correlate with its exposure 

increase/decrease.  While our decreasing loss experience reflects our continued risk management efforts, the 

2020 member contribution will increase by 9.78% due to the increase in our operating expenditures provided by 

the referendum.  The referendum funds enable new projects and opportunities, thereby increasing the 

property/casualty exposure. 

 

PDRMA is planning an appraisal of all 158 member agency assets in 2020.  The goal of this major effort is to 

provide insurers with better asset data with the goal of receiving lower rates. 

 

Four staff attended PDRMA’s Risk Management Institute, conveniently located at the Tinley Park Convention 

Center, on Friday, November 15.   

 

COMMUNITY UPDATES 
The BSA Troop 237 Scouting for Food Drive was a tremendous success.  Staff were scheduled to be onsite to 

monitor the LWN facility and assist as needed with this tremendous service project.  Over 36,000 pounds of 

food was provided to families in need. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Audrey Marcquenski 

Director 
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